
Whoever is generous to the poor lends to the Lord, and he will repay him for his deed.  Proverb 19: 17 

 

“… so that Christ may dwell in your hearts through faith –  
that you, being rooted and grounded in love … and to know the love of Christ that 

surpasses knowledge, that you may be filled with all the fullness of God.”  
Ephesians 3:17+19 

Dear Friends, 
 

  at the moment, I am thinking about what spiritual gifts we should bring to the children and 
staff in Pakistan in March, in addition to the other gifts. It came to my mind that the apostle Paul 
could tell the Ephesians that he had proclaimed to them the whole counsel of God. We, as God’s 
co-workers, have the same responsibility towards our own family, the church, the home, staff 
and children and of course the people around us! Therefore, it is good to be reminded of God’s 
goals again and again. An enormous goal is the change that HE wants to bring about in us 
believers here on earth through faith in His Son, Jesus Christ.  
  God’s intention seems almost unbelievable in this introductory Bible verse from the letter to the 
Ephesians: “that [we] may be filled with all the fullness of God”. A little later in 5:1, Paul even 
expresses it this way: “be imitators of God, as beloved children”. And the apostle Peter confirms 
this goal in his second letter (1:3f), when he addresses the knowledge of God and Jesus in us, 
through which we are to become partakers of the divine nature.  
  Please pray for us, so that we can pass on these truths in Pakistan in an understandable way, so 
that growth in the life of faith and victories over evil will be visible as fruit.  

       Pakistan, here we come! God willing, Klaus Rost and I will fly to Pasrur on March 1.  
    However, Klaus does not have his visa yet. Please pray that God will give us success 
for the trip and the tasks on site. In particular, there are decisions to be made about 

the staff and the use of resources. We are looking forward to seeing the children and staff again. 
We are thankful that God has given us a co-worker for the girls who is just being acquainted 
with her tasks. We will keep you informed of our progress during the trip and appreciate your 
‘companionship’. The economic crisis in Pakistan has worsened in recent weeks and the ex-
change rate has skyrocketed. There is speculation in the news that the government may go 
bankrupt in the near future. What impact this will have on the work of our Children’s Home re-
mains to be seen. We want to trust God, who knows how to protect His own. 

 
 

 

                At Casa Onisim, after the turn of the year, all the children have arrived safely.  
          The  work is going quietly, although some young people need special attention. 
   The minimum wage in Romania has been raised considerably and energy prices 

have risen much higher than in Germany, for example. Among the many employees on site, 
there are also the so-called ‘short-termers’ from Germany. Today we would like to tell you some-
thing about their experience. 
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  Now, two men and two women are helping us for a maximum of one 
year. Most of them have found to us through their church and are also 
supported from there and especially accompanied in prayer. Because our 
children hear a lot of German and go to a German / Romanian school, 
communication is possible. However, it is not enough for all of them to 
have deep or spiritual conversations. 
  Liane comes from Neuwied and had the desire to go to the mission at an 
early age. She works with Kathel in the smallest group of girls, helps in the 
pre-school or in the clothing store, and does handicrafts or practices songs 
with the children’s choir for the church service. She is always amazed at 
how God gives strength when she thinks she cannot go on. 
  Agnesa comes from the far north. She actually wanted to go to South 
America on a vacation assignment. Now she has been in Petresti for over 
four months and has even extended her time. She works as an educator in 
the group C (middle girls) and helps in the kindergarten as well. She was 
particularly impressed when she witnessed how a girl actively gave her life 
to Jesus Christ. 
  Jan is a trained educator and the oldest of the four. He works with the 
little boys in the group A. His journey to Romania and to Casa Onisim 
clearly shows that God wants him here. It is very important to him to make 
faith in the Lord Jesus tangible to the children through his example. When 
he recently lost his wallet, the children called on God for help with him and 
experienced how HE heard their prayers. 
  Besides Jan, there is also Tobias. He comes from Bielefeld and has already 
been involved in some practical outreaches at Casa Onisim with his church. 
He also had it on his heart to spend a year for God after his training. Now 
he is the right hand of the janitor and does many trips to the schools, too. 
He appreciates the time for conversations with the children. Although he 
experiences ups and downs in his work, he is grateful for them, because by 
this he has already come to know God much better. 
 

  The strict daily routine in the home ministry takes some getting used to, 
but is helpful in quickly growing into the tasks. Many a person has 
changed their view of Romania and the culture and now appreciates it. 
The beautiful mountains and nature contributed to this, but also, for 
example, the simple accommodation with a wood stove for heating. It is 
striking that all the helpers consider this time as very enriching for their life 
in faith and that they definitely want to take home what they have learned. 
God is working on their hearts and through the work in Casa Onisim their 
personal relationship with God is both challenged and strengthened. 
Among the things that are always mentioned positively by all the ‘short-
termers’ are the helpful sharing with each other, praying together, and doing activities together. 
 

  I am truly grateful to God for these co-workers and can only warmly recommend such a time to our 
young readers. If you have any questions about this, please feel free to contact me.  
  I thank you, dear friends, for your prayers and wish us all grace to grow in the knowledge of God and the 
Lord Jesus, so that we can be true imitators of God. 

And God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency in all things at all times,  

you may abound in every good work. 2. Corinthians 9: 8 
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If you may, please send donations for our Children's Homes in Pakistan & Romania via bank to our society 

c/o Verein zur Unterstuetzung int. e.V. Postbank Berlin:  IBAN: DE10 1001 0010 0407 5091 09 &  BIC: PBNKDEFF 

Mailing address for checks:  Timotheus Hoster, Forchenweg 18, D-72221 Haiterbach-Beihingen, Germany  

   

¶     Thanks for a new educator for the girls 
¶     Visa for Klaus and preservation on the 

journey  

¶ Understandable and appropriate word proclama-
tion 

¶ Right decisions in personnel and financial mat-
ters and meetings  

¶ Economic situation and security in Pakistan 
  

        

¶     Thanks for valuable short-termers 

¶     Thanks for conversions and growth  

¶      Wisdom in dealing with difficult children and 

       young people 

¶      Appropriate savings in times of inflation 

¶      Good contacts among alumni 

Timothy Hoster 


